Board of Commissioners Meeting

Tuesday, April 23, 2018
Page 14

REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

LOCATED AT 2817 CANAL STREET

NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, APRIL 23, 2019 AT 10:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairman Flozell Daniels, Commissioner Laura Bryan, Commissioner Fred Neal, Jr, Commissioner Mark Raymond, Commissioner Walter Tillery, Commissioner Mostofa Sarwar and Commissioner Sharon Wegner
APPROVAL OF MINUTES MARCH 26, 2019 

Deferred
RTA CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
Commissioner Raymond stated that on September 1st, the RTA would begin operating under a new structure. An extensive study prompted the board to vote for a transition to a hybrid operating structure. Under the hybrid structure, the authority will perform administration and a contractor will perform operations and maintenance. The study pointed to the following advantages of this new operating structure:

· Provides long-term stability and potential for continuous improvement

· Greater public control

· Transparency

Commissioner Raymond reported that in order to ensure a seamless transition, the RTA would hire a Chief Executive Officer on May 28th.  The locally based consulting firm, TMG, would manage the search for qualified candidates. The deadline to apply for the position is May 14th. The Executive Committee will discuss finalists for the CEO role in executive session at a May 23rd Executive Committee Meeting to make a recommendation for the Board of Commissioner’s meeting scheduled for May 28th 

Commissioner Raymond stated that the RTA encouraged qualified candidates to apply and would be accepting recommendations and referrals.

RTA GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT 
Sundiata Haley reported that Laurel Communications, LLC requested the assignment of their contract with the RTA to Vector Media Transit LLC.

Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to approve the assignment of the contract with Laurel Communications, LLC to Vector Media Transit LLC.  Resolution No. 19-026 was approved unanimously.
 Sundiata Haley reported that the RTA 2 ferry was delivered and hopefully the boats would be operating by Jazz Fest.
JEFFERSON PARISH REPORT

Sharon Wegner stated that Jefferson Parish would receive 11 new buses by the end of the month and the contract with Clever Devices was signed and the kick off meeting would be at the beginning of May. 

CONSENT AGENDA 


Deslie Isidore stated that all items presented to the Finance Committee on April 16, 2019 were reviewed and were recommended for adoption.


Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to adopt the Consent Agenda Items.  Resolution No. 19-027 was adopted unanimously.

PROCUREMENT AUTHORIZATIONS: 

TO AWARD:

NETWORK SWITCHES


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for Network Switches.


Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to approve the contract award to Extreme Networks, Inc. as the vendor to provide Data Communications Products and Services, and JSK Company as a distributor. Resolution No. 19-028 was adopted unanimously.

POLICE VEHICLES 

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for Police Vehicles.


In response to Commissioner Bryan, Dr. Munster stated that the extra vehicle was for the IT Department so that they could transport the equipment as needed from facility to facility.


In response to Commission Bryan, Dr. Munster stated that these new vehicles were replacing the old police vehicles that are 10 years old.


Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to approve the contract award to Gerry Lane Chevrolet.  Resolution No. 19-029 was adopted unanimously.

ON-CALL ARCHITECTURAL/ENGINEERING SERVICE – SMALL BUSINESS

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for On-Call Architectural/Engineering Service – Small Business.


Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Bryan seconded to approve the contract award to Integrated Logistical Support Inc., Infinity Engineering, and MSMM Engineering.  Resolution No. 19-030 was adopted unanimously.

PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT

Deslie Isidore stated that the Procurement Status Report was sent out in advance.
GRANTS:

FISCAL YEAR 2019 SECTION 5337 GRANT APPLICATION


Deslie Isidore reported that staff was requesting authorization to file a Grant Application for St. Charles Paint and Repair, St. Charles Loop Track Pavement, Canal –Riverfront Diff. Overhaul, St. Charles Armature/Riverfront Rebuild, Feeder Cable Replacement, SIS Floor Coating, Carrollton Air Compressor, Replace Computer Room HVAC, PM (Rail) and PM (HOV).  Total eligible cost is $6,225,725 and will be funded 80% FTA, 20% RTA match.  Federal participation is $4,980,580 and the RTA local match is $1,245,145.

Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to authorize the Fiscal Year 2019 Section 5337 Grant Application.  Resolution No. 19-031 was adopted unanimously.

FISCAL YEAR 2019 SECTION 5307 GRANT APPLICATION

Deslie Isidore reported that staff was requesting authorization to file a Grant Application under Section 5307 Fiscal Year 2019 funding in the amount of $10,593,020 for the following PM (Bus) PM (Rail); PM (Ferry), Fare Payment Option Study; Downtown Transit Center, PM (Kenner) and NTD.  Total eligible cost is $13,241,275 and will fund 80% FTA, 20% RTA match.  Federal participation is $10,593,020 and the RTA local match is $2648,255.

In response to Commissioner Raymond, Ronald Baptiste stated that this grant was the funding source for the Downtown Transit Center and this was the annual funding source to be aligned with the 2019 Budget.

In response to Commissioner Raymond, Ronald Baptiste stated that Preventative Maintenance was routine maintenance for vehicles and facilities.

Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to authorize the Fiscal Year 2019 Section 5307 Grant Application.  Resolution No 19-032 was adopted unanimously.

GRANT APPLICATION – 5 ELECTRIC BUSES


Deslie Isidore reported that staff was requesting authorization to file a Grant Application for the purchase of (5) Electric Buses and Infrastructure under FY19 Low or No Emission Grant Program.


In response to Commissioner Bryan, Dr. Munster stated that this grant was also for infrastructure.


In response to Commissioner Neal, Dr. Munster stated that this grant was for the 5 Electric Buses.


In response to Commissioner Bryan, Dr. Munster stated that low emission was a hybrid.


Commissioner Bryan stated that on some buses the RTA could also use a battery to give the buses a longer life span on the routes.


Commissioner Bryan stated that she would be interested to see what vehicles would be more efficient.


Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to authorize the Grant Application – 5 Electric Buses.  Resolution No. 19-033 adopted unanimously.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT 

DBE REPORT


Dr. Munster reported that the DBE Report was sent to the Board in advance.


Chairman Daniels requested that the DBE Report be presented at each Board Meeting.

FARE STRUCTURE 


Dr. Munster reported that staff was in talks with Delgado Community College to implement a Pass Program to allow students to swipe their ID’s into the RTA’s fareboxes for access to transit services.

Dr. Munster reported that he was asking the Board for approval to change the current discount pass rates for the sale of bulk passes. 

Dr. Munster reported that currently the RTA has a discount of 5% for the purchase of greater than 50 and less than 500 31-Day Jazzy Passes. 

Dr. Munster reported that the RTA was expanding that discount to a 5% discount if the passes are purchased at one time or contracted through a purchase agreement contracted over 12 months for educational and governmental institutions subject to a CEA. 

Dr. Munster reported that the next tier was a 10% discount for greater than 500 - 31 Day Jazzy Passes purchased at one time.  This would expand to 10% for over 500 Jazzy Passes purchased at one time or contracted out for over 12 months. For educational and governmental institutions specifically the RTA was offering a 31 Day Jazzy Pass, for purchases greater than 500 at a 20% discount and also, including any other full price fare or ticket where there is currently no discount provide, a 20% discount for education and governmental institutions subject to a CEA.
Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to authorize the Fare Structure.  Verbal Motion 19-036 was adopted unanimously.
FINANCE COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

PROCUREMENT AUTHORIZATION

FISCAL YEAR 2019 SECTION 5339 GRANT APPLICATION


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was interested in filling a Grant Application under Section 5339 Fiscal Year 2019 funding in the amount of $1,189,100 for ENO Envelope Repairs, Paratransit Software and Tablets, (3) 2008 Bus Refurbishments (1) 2010 Refurbishment and (3) 2010 Bus Refurbishments.  The total eligible cost is $1,486,375 and will be funded 80% FTA, 20% RTA match.  Federal participation is $1,189,100 the RTA local match is $297,275.
Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to authorize the Fiscal Year 2019 Section 5309 Grant Application.  Resolution No 19-034 was adopted unanimously.

OPERATIONS COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 
Commissioner Neal reported that Darryll Simpson gave an assessment from his first month on the job. 
Commissioner Neal reported that staff gave an update on the ferry terminal and the ferry boats.
RIDERS ADVISORY COMMITTEE LIAISON REPORT

Commissioner Neal reported that these meetings are held the first Wednesday of each month.
Commissioner Neal reported that the RTA should be able to provide more transportation around the festivals that take place in the City.

Commissioner Neal reported that the RTA was going to produce a Spring Festival Guide for riders.
Chairman Daniels reported that in partnership with Kristen Palmer, at the GNO, Inc. meeting, the RTA had an opportunity to speak about the Regional Pass Program, the New Links Project and discussed improving transit service and the community was very receptive to the progress that the RTA had made so far and was very excited to hear about the Strategic Mobility Plan and the opportunity to improve and expand service 

Chairman Daniels stated that Commissioner Neal and Dr. Munster were also in attendance at the meeting.

EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORTS

Darryll Simpson reported that due to the concerns from the public, he suggested that the Canal Street Services Improvements be stopped because there was still a lot of back end office work that needed to be done regarding this study and he wanted to make sure that the public comments were taken into consideration.

Chairman Daniels stated that this was an opportunity to reassess the public’s concerns.

Darryll Simpson stated that staff was going to continue the community outreach as scheduled for the next two months.


Commissioner Neal thanked everyone that has given comments on this project and said that this was the right move for this project and staff can look at other alternatives regarding this project. 

Darryll Simpson stated that he brought in two paratransit staff members from other Transdev properties and they pointed out small improvements that are needed, such as training and improvement, to the service delivery.
Darryll Simpson stated that the RTA has great employees that are ready and willing to do the right things but need more tools and attention.

Darryll Simpson stated that he was setting up meetings with Union Management once a month to listen to their concerns.
Commissioner Raymond asked Darryll Simpson to do a Performance Audit to show the RTA’s weakness and strengths. 

Darryll Simpson stated that the following were the Employees of the Month:

· Darryl Hawkins – Rail Maintenance
· Ronald Morgan – Para operator

· Aaron Braithwaite – Ferry

· Ronald Stimage – Fixed Route Operator 

· Alexander Green – Rail Operator 

Commissioner Neal stated that the RTA was filing a grant to purchase Electric Buses and this was only a start and these buses would not cost more than 5 diesel buses and the RTA was looking at ways to integrate these buses into the RTA bus fleet.

In response to Chairman Daniels, Commissioner Raymond stated that he and Ronald Baptiste were discussing the Fleet Replacement.
Chairman Daniels requested a report on the Fleet Replacement Plan at the next Board Meeting.

Gerard Guter stated that the RTA was encouraging riders to use transit during the Jazz Fest and the RTA was going to have the new mobile ticket machine out for use by passengers riding the RTA.
In response to Commissioner Raymond, Gerard Guter stated that the drop off for Paratransit was on Grand Route St. John and Esplanade and additional Paratransit Vehicles would be added to assist paratransit riders.
Darryll Simpson stated that the RTA should use the Mobile Command Center during festivals as a great visual presentation.

In response to Chairman Daniels, Gerard Guter stated that this would be the first time using the new mobile ticket machine
NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)
None
AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 

In response to Mary Olagues, Darryll Simpson stated that one Electric Bus can cost $900,000.


Mary Olagues ask that the RTA put a shelter on Jeff Davis Parkway.


Irvin Foret thanked the commissioners for doing a great job.


Tom stated that the RTA has taken away Treme bus stops with shelters.


Tom stated that between St. Bernard and Elysian Fields there are no bus tops.


Tom stated that the French Quarter was a very dangerous place and the RTA could not accommodate him with his travels and he had to purchase a car.


Alan Drake stated that buses do not attract choice riders and streetcars pick up more people than buses and electric buses weigh more than diesel buses and would do more damage to the streets. 

Valerie Jefferson stated that ATU would be submitting a letter regarding Transdev and MV Transit.


Valerie Jefferson stated that she met with Gerard Guter and the operators were not ready for JazzFest.  She said that management fills the operators in on the back end, not when decisions are made in the beginning.


Valerie Jefferson asked management to ride transit during peaks time to see what the operators experience during these times.


In response to Chairman Daniels, Valerie Jefferson stated that scheduling was very important and the RTA needed to focus more on the everyday riders and not the tourists.


Alex Posorske stated that Ride did a clean-up of bus stops in Central City and RTA staff came out and participated and he thanked staff.

Alex Posorske stated that he hopes that the RTA takes a hard look at improving the Canal Line.


Alex Posorske stated that 50 bus shelters were approved and his concern was no shelters have been installed.

Alex Posorske stated that the Fleet Replacement Plan stated that the RTA would purchase 20 vehicles and he asked how they would be incorporated into the New Links. 


In response to Chairman Daniels, Dr. Munster stated that the bus shelters should be on the street soon.


In response to Joshua Roth, Commissioner Raymond stated that the study was dead.


In response to Joshua Roth, Chairman Daniels stated that the analysis for the study would continue and the communication with the public would continue but the pilot program would not be implemented as originally proposed.

Brenda Holmes stated that the Route #57 Franklin and Route #80 Louisa were not servicing the stop at St. Claude; the buses speed up and the passengers at the bus stop have to flag the buses down to stop.

Brenda Holmes stated that the stop in front of St. Jude was a valid stop and the operators need to stop at that bus stop.


Brenda Holmes stated that she rode the St. Charles Streetcar and there were numerous streetcars going toward Carrollton and the operator asked the dispatcher to switch tracks and that improved the service for the riding public. 


Brenda Holmes stated that the RTA stands for Reliable Transit Accessibility. 


The following spoke regarding the proposed Canal Street Service Improvements:
Marie Olagues

Beverly Walker

Joshua Roth 

Mary Mysing-Gubala

The major concerns were as follows:

· Blocking of the intersections

· It would take emergency vehicles longer time to reach their destinations 
· Add an express bus on the line

· Add a conductor on the streetcar to collect fares to speed up the boarding 

· No public outreach was conducted 

· Concern with the poor and the elderly in the area walking a long distance to get catch a streetcar

· The study was poorly written 
· The closing of streets would impact the students at Warren Easton 

· Don’t use averages in the study 

· Anyone that pays taxes are considered Stakeholder
· Glad that staff decided to pull back on the study

· The study was flawed 

· Something needs to be done with the crowding on the streetcars and stop and alternative stops


EXECUTIVE SESSION (2/3rds vote to consider)
Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Raymond seconded to go into Executive Session at 11:11 p.m. on the matter of:
· Regional Transit Authority v. Marina Kahn, et al Civil District Court No.: 99-11874, Div. "F-7".
Verbal Motion 19-037 was approved unanimously.
Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Raymond seconded to come out of Executive Session at 12:11 p.m.  Verbal Motion No. 19-038 was approved unanimously.
ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Bryan seconded to adjourn the Board Meeting of April 23, 2019 at 12:16 p.m.  Verbal Motion No. 19-039 was approved unanimously.[image: image1.png]
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